

GRETCHEN REINEMEYER GENERAL REGISTRAR

ARLINGTON COUNTY, VIRGINIA ELECTORAL BOARD

OFFICE OF VOTER REGISTRATION

2100 CLARENDON BOULEVARD, SUITE 320 ARLINGTON, VIRGINIA 22201

(703) 228-3456 • FAX (703) 228-3659 EMAIL: voters@arlingtonva.us www.vote.arlingtonva.us



KIMBERLY PHILLIP
CHAIR
MATTHEW J. WEINSTEIN
VICE CHAIR
W. SCOTT MCGEARY
SECRETARY

Arlington County Electoral Board Meeting Minutes Friday, June 3, 2022

The Electoral Board of Arlington County met at 5:30 p.m. on June 3, 2022 at 2100 Clarendon Blvd, Room 306A. The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. by Kimberly Phillip, Chair, and present were Matthew Weinstein, Vice Chair, Scott McGeary, Secretary, Gretchen Reinemeyer, Director of Elections, and Tate Fall, Deputy Director of Elections.

Mr. Weinstein moved that the minutes from the March 23, 2022 meeting be adopted. Mr. McGeary seconded the motion, and the minutes were unanimously adopted.

First on the agenda, Ms. Reinemeyer provided an update on the recent Logic and Accuracy Testing of voting equipment. One scanner and one ADA machine were certified for each precinct and Early Voting site.

Second on the agenda, Ms. Reinemeyer provided an update on Early Voting. Early Voting is averaging 30 voters a day with a current total of 492 voters. Two additional Early Voting sites will open at the Madison and Walter Reed Community Centers on Saturday, June 11, 2022.

Moving on to the third item on the agenda, Ms. Reinemeyer announced the Attorney General approved the polling place changes for Precincts 117, 131, and 145. Precinct 117 is moving from Resurrection Lutheran Church to the Cardinal School at 1644 McKinley Road. Precinct 131 is moving from the Lee Community Center to the Westover Library at 1644 McKinley Road. Precinct 145 is moving from Barrett Elementary School to the Lubber Run Community Center at 300 N. Park Drive. Post card notices will be sent to voters regarding the polling place changes and signage will also be posted to ensure voters are directed to the correct polling place on election day.

Ms. Reinemeyer also noted there will be an emergency polling place change for Precinct 107. The current polling place, Saint Agnes Church, is undergoing extensive renovation.

Next, Ms. Phillip announced the agenda item for the Election Officer Application Process will moved to the next Electoral Board meeting in July.

The final item on the agenda was an open discussion for the June 21 Primary. Ms. Reinemeyer reviewed the final notice of election activities that will be sent to both campaigns. The final notice of election activities will include pre-processing, provisional ballot meeting, and canvas dates. Ms. Reinemeyer also noted that staff from the Clerk of the Court will be assisting with receiving ballots on election night.

Finally, Mr. McGeary offered unanimous congratulations on behalf of the Electoral Board to Ms. Phillip for receiving the Erik Gutshall Community Leader Award for her work with various community activities.

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 5:47 p.m.

Kimberly Phillip, Chair

Matthew Weinstein, Vice Chair

W. Scott McGeary, Secretary